| OPPOSE [HB 2959]. Why is ""Parental permission’" omitted?

[HB 2959 (2023)]- "Establishes Task Force on Health Care Services in Oregon Schools to examine scope of
duties of employment and practice for licensed health care providers employed by schools, school districts or
education service districts to provide health care services. Requires task force to examine health record
systems that may be adopted by school, school district, education service district or Department of Education
that would enable health care providers to maintain records of health-related information for students.
Directs task force to submit report on task force’s findings and recommendations to interim committees of
Legislative Assembly related to education no later than September 15, 2024. Sunsets task force December 31,

2024."

[HB 2959]'s "record keeping" on student's health related issues is rife for abuse.
Records of a "student's health" could be kept for years, could be "Hacked" from the database.

The Department of Education should not subtract budget allocation to support the interface with "Health Care
Services."

***"Parental permission™ is not part of the Task Force Membership study to any significant degree. This is a
really bad omen.

David S. Wall
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